
TO:  Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM: Tim Malchow, EMS Chief 
 
SUBJECT:    Accept OakPoint, Inc., Proposal 
 
DATE: October 17, 2023 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 

The Cannon Falls Ambulance has operated at a break-even or a profit for many years.  
The increase in costs for health insurance, fuel, supplies, wages, and workers' 
compensation has quickly depleted our margin for profit. 
 
The ambulance service survives on the funds it collects from patient care that was 
provided.  Without going into a lot of detail, the ambulance service can charge whatever 
the City Council approves.  When a patient receives an ambulance bill and the patient 
has insurance or a governmental payer (ie: Medicare) they determine what the 
maximum allowed amount (maximum insurance will pay) to be charged is. The 
difference between what we billed and the allowed amount cannot be collected from the 
patient or another payer so it is written off.  Then the insurance will pay that amount 
minus copays or deductibles the plan has.  This is overly simplified but insurance or 
governmental payers will only pay a predetermined amount. 
 
The ambulance industry on a national scale has been working with Medicare and trying 
to get them to increase the amount they pay for ambulance services.  Medicare has 
launched a mandatory cost reporting of ambulance services.  Medicare is trying to 
determine how much it cost to run an ambulance service and what funding may look like 
in the future.   
 
I am hopeful that someday, ambulance services will be better paid, but we do not have 
any timelines from the federal government.   
 
Our billing company is doing a great job getting claims filed and collecting fees that are 
due.  If they are unsuccessful in collecting money, then the City uses a collection 
agency to attempt to collect the outstanding fees.   
 
The ambulance service provides a service to our community and the surrounding area.  
My goal is to continue to be able to operate an ambulance service that provides quality 
services to our community and surrounding area.  To ensure we can provide this we 
need to start educating our community and surrounding areas about the cost of 
operating the ambulance and the lack of funding for ambulance services. 
 
My goal is to hire OakPoint, Inc., to have an outside company look at our operations 
and help us determine what we can do to improve revenue.  Once we have determined 



the financial needs of the ambulance service we will meet with townships and 
communities we serve.  Through these discussions, we will address the nationwide 
problems with ambulance services and how they are impacting us at a local level.  
These meetings will discuss ways townships and communities can partner with us. 
 
OakPoint, Inc., has been successful with other ambulance services and non-profit 
organizations to secure funding for services these groups provide.  
 
 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
 
Request a motion to approve the professional services proposal with OakPoint, Inc. 
  







 
 
 
 


